
  
 

 

  

TRANSFER STATION DESIGN PLAN 
Definition: 
A transfer station is a facility used to 
temporarily store solid waste before that 
solid waste is transported to a treatment, 
recycling, recovery or disposal facility or a 
landfill. 

• may be used to burn clean, non-painted 
and non-treated wood; and 

Transfer stations such as ours must meet 
specific criteria & comply with the 
Saskatchewan Ministry of Environment’s 
regulations in order to acquire a permit to 
operate. 
The conversion of the landfill to a Transfer 
Station comes with a significant price tag 
attached to it, but to give ratepayer’s a sense 
of what this actually costs, let’s break it 
down;  
The total overall costs for the entire project 
are $714,757.00.  
Fortunately, not all of this cost is put onto 
the shoulders of Saskatchewan communities 
mandated by the federal government to 
implement this conversion.  
Funding has been made available from both 
the federal & provincial governments which 
has alleviated much of the prohibitive cost; 
however, the eligible funding costs 
amounted to $700,767.00.  
The Town of Herbert received $513,873.00 
of which the Federal government 
contributed 40% & the provincial 
government 33.33%. 
The remainder of the cost is the Town’s 
portion which amounts to somewhere 
between $186,894.00 to $200,884.00. 
Still a hefty amount, but at a fraction of what 
it could have been. 
There will finally be some action this spring 
regarding the crushing of the concrete pile to 
make way for a z-wall structure (ramp) 
whereby ratepayers will drive up a ramp to 
deposit contents directly into a bin that is, 
more or less, at ground level for easy 
accessibility and for bin retrieval. A vast 
improvement from the current situation. 

ENVIRO INCREASES (Garbage & Recycling) 
As with the increase in costs for virtually 
every service, over the past couple of years, 
Triways Disposal Services Ltd. has also had to 
increase their prices. Unfortunately, that is 
going to be passed onto our residential 
ratepayers, only. Each cart (waste & 
recycling) will see a $3.00 increase making 
the enviro charge on the utility billing $6.00 
more. 
 

 MARCH HOME MAINTENANCE CHECK-LIST 
 

 

 

 

 

1. Check outside faucets for leaks 

2. Clean & organize the garage 

3. Check exterior water drainage areas  

for standing water around the house 

foundation & direct away 

4. Tune up lawn & garden tools 

5. Clean up patio furniture 

6. Make a garden plan 

7. Plant a tree 

8. Inspect the home’s exterior for winter 

damage & repair as necessary 

9. Clean slipcovers & soft furnishings 

10. Dust high corners & baseboards 

11. Change furnace filter 

12. Clear out & clean the fridge and toss 

outdated spices 

13. Vacuum all of the hard-to-reach places 
you usually skip, such as deep under 
the beds and behind furniture 

14. Clean out the dryer hose and vacuum 
inside the lint trap 

15. Clean behind the fridge and vacuum 
the coils 

16. Scrub the grout in the kitchen and bath 
17. Clean out the garbage can and 

recycling bins 
18. Dust the light fixtures 
19. Clean the blinds 
20. Clean shower heads 

21. Clean ceiling fan blades 

22. Clean the washing machine 

23. Clean the baseboards 

24. Change batteries in fire/CO2 alarms 

25. Check fire extinguishers & recharge if 

necessary 

Commercial ratepayers pay a separate 
amount depending on the number of bins, 
their yardage sizes, & how often they’re 
emptied.  

WATER/SEWER & TAX INCREASES 
A water charge increase is currently 
pending, but will be inevitable. The delivery 
cost of the products required to operate the 
water plant have increased exponentially. 
The exact amount of the increase has yet to 
be determined. 
A sewer charge increase has not been 
determined to date, but may be a 
possibility. 
As of the 2023 Budget meeting, a property 
tax increase is being reviewed. 

NEW METER INSTALLATIONS 
We were hoping to resume with remote 
reading meter installations last fall, but 
complications arose with the current 
supplier which has greatly curtailed 
progress. We would like to say that June 
may see us resuming the task, but that may 
be a gross overstatement, and more than 
likely won’t be happening until November of 
this year. Fingers crossed. 

NEW PAYLOADER 
The Town has had to make a much-needed 
equipment purchase in the form of a pay 
loader through Red Head Equipment, at a 
cost of $176,869.74, plus taxes. The current 
loader has a trade-in value of $38,850.00. 
Council is considering financing options, but 
they are still being reviewed. 
 
 



 

 March NEWSLETTER 

nNEWNEWSLETTER 
Issue 03 | 2023 PO Box 370 | 503 Herbert Avenue | Herbert SK | S0H 2A0 | T 306-784-2400 | F 306-784-2402 
 

t.o.herbert@sasktel.net 
Herbert Municipal Government Office 

COUNCIL MEETINGS: 
Mondays, March 13 & 27; 
6 pm in Council Chambers. 

Public welcome or listen via Zoom; 
check fb for link. 

FRONT DOOR DROP SLOT: 
Leave utility & tax payments, water 

meter readings, etc. 
 

Friday  
March 17 

Monday, March 20 

Being less than a month away, 
 where does your mind take you knowing that spring is fast approaching? 

Organizing & purging the house & garage, spring cleaning? With such a 
flurry of activity, be sure to mark your calendars for the upcoming; 

June 10th - Annual Community Garage Sale 
Use the opportunity to participate in the sales event & rid your abode of 

unnecessary items. Watch for more details closer to the date. 

Friday, March 17 


